ANC 6A ABL Committee

April 21, 2009

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm.

Committee members present:  Mary Beatty (Chair and ANC6A05 Commissioner), Michael Herman, Tish Olshefski; Richard Sundberg

Committee members absent:  Derrick Figures; Mary Kosinski; Jeremy Marcus; 
Commissioners Present:  Gladys Mack (ANC6A07); Raphael Marshal (ANC6A01); Nick Alberti (ANC6A04)
Community:  Coralie Farlee (ANC6D ABC Chair); Wes Grooms; James (Viggy’s owner); Bruce (Viggy’s); Wes Grooms; Mack Williams; Sam Menivon; David Pinchott
I. Housekeeping

1) Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.  Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as amended.  No objections.
II. Community Comment

a. Is the ANC doing anything about the Tommy Wells Bag Bill? Answer- No
b. Wes Grooms – lives at the car barn (Nick’s district).  A general comment about the idea of exemptions to the singles ban and thinks that the policy should always be “no” -- no matter what or who it is.  Worked long and hard to get the ban and it opens up Pandora’s box.
III. Discussion/Updates

a. ANC Recommendations

i. Capitol Liquors Exemption Recommendation/VA – the committee recommendation was for support with a signed VA.  Owner of Capitol Liquors did not have enough time to have lawyer review prior to the last ANC meeting so he asked for a postponement. Mary asked the ANC to table the item.  The store owner will be able to have the VA reviewed and will talk about any modifications before the next meeting.  The committee had further discussion about the general subject of exemptions.  Our committee is charged with trying to modify in any way the negative impact of liquor stores on the community. 
IV. New Business

a. Valet Parking-H Street liquor license locations.  Mary recognizes Commissioner Marshall.  Has been brought to the Commissioners attention that Martini Lounge and Club 12 have valet parkers who are parking on residential streets in his SMD.   Following discussion:   
Mary Beatty moves that as the committee reviews its current VA that it consider adding a clause which would require a licensee to follow DCRA regulations regarding valet parking.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.  
b. Abebe Bekele DC Express (1500 block of East Capitol Street)-Request for Exemption from Ward 6 Singles Ban.  
Owner Comments:
No one is present from DC Express.  
Committee Comments:  

Richard – since the merchant isn’t here, sends a message it isn’t important.  

Community Comments:  

Neighbor has four emails are opposed to the exemption. 

Mary has one email from Arthur Delaney in the neighborhood and he says it is one of the better establishments in his neighborhood and he hopes it is mentioned in the committee.  

Wes Groom frequents the Chinese restaurant and has to deal with people hanging out in front of the store.  Customers buy beer at DC Express, go to Chinese restaurant, consume their food, leave the trash.  Worried that if we give it to DC Express we’ll be hard pressed to deny it to the others in the area.  Very close to a school.  He has witnessed under age selling also.

Mary Beatty moves that the committee not approve the exemption request of DC Express.  Seconded by Richard Sundberg.  Unanimous.
c. James Keo-Viggy’s Liquor (409 15th Street, NE)-Class A License Renewal.  Viggy’s has had a change of ownership in the last two years.  The ANC had opposed license renewal three years ago.  The new owner is Mr. James Keo who signed the VA we had negotiated with the prior owner.  The VA included a partial single sales ban, a full two years before the ward ban was passed.  
Owner Comments:

Mr. Keo keeps area clean but now there is a new business next door that causes problems.  He believes customers feel better about coming into the store now.  The owner doesn’t let kids in until school is out.  
Committee Comments:  

It sounds as though Mr. Keo is making a good faith effort.

Community Comments:  

Bruce has been a part of Viggy’s since he was 6/7, his Dad used to work there.  It was a little rough around in that area.  It’s totally changed and he would recommend anyone come around and observe what is going on around there.  Mr. Keo has done a good job with that store.  

David Chapman, retired policeman, worked this area for 25 years.  Has seen the improvements in this area.  He is here on behalf of Mr. Keo.  The community is safe and he hasn’t seen any kind of problems.  Store is clean, surroundings are clean.  Customers coming in there have signed a petition to keep the store open and they want the store to stay open.  600 signatures on a petition.  

Mary has heard from several constituents that they feel Viggy’s is part of the crime problem in the area.  
Mary Beatty moves that the committee not protest the renewal of this license.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.
V. Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 7:50 pm.   Next meeting:  May 19, 2009
